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East Midlands CAN AGM & HECA Training Day

Held at Nottingham Community and Voluntary Service 

on

Thursday 6th December 2012

1. Chair’s Update

CAN Executive- The last meeting was held on 18th October in London.  The main discussion was on the DECC consultation on changing the framework for measuring fuel poverty. Agreed to canvass for members review and then send CAN response.

HECA consultation - the LGA had requested additional funding for LAs to complete their HECA reports.  CAN had asked for the HEED data but there has been no progress on this.

Warmfront data – CAN to request a report.

Future CAN Exec meeting dates:

10th January 2013

11th April 2013

11th July 2013

DECC – Local Authority Funds - Closing date for bids was 30th November.  Karen asked how many LAs had submitted bids: a significant number had done so.  It will be interesting to see whether this fund is over subscribed.

Department of Health’s Warm Homes Healthy People Funding 2012/13 - The deadline for submission of bids was 5th October.  The fund was oversubscribed so the DoH top sliced all the bids by 19%.
Consultation on Changing the Framework for Measuring Fuel Poverty – closing date for responses was 30th November.  CAN submitted a response, which had been circulated to the membership.

DECC £125m Green Deal cash back offer - This is a first-come, first-served offer where householders can claim cash back on energy saving improvements like insulation, front doors, windows and boilers. Packages could be worth over £1000. It is available from 28 January 2013 for households in England and Wales and is a time limited offer. For cashback amounts see the DECC website.
Green Deal Quick Guides – These are available to download from the DECC website; guides are for householders, owners, tenants and landlords.

http://www.decc.gov.uk/en/content/cms/tackling/green_deal/gd_quickguides/gd_quickguides.aspx
Energy Bill 2012-2013 - This was presented to the House of Commons on 29 November 2012.  It is expected to have its second reading debate on a date to be announced.

Summary of the Energy Bill

To make provision for or in connection with reforming the electricity market for purposes of encouraging low carbon electricity generation or ensuring security of supply; for the establishment and functions of the Office for Nuclear Regulation; about the government pipe-line and storage system and rights exercisable in relation to it; about the designation of a strategy and policy statement; for the making of orders requiring regulated persons to provide redress to consumers of gas or electricity; about offshore transmission of electricity during a commissioning period; for imposing further fees in respect of nuclear decommissioning costs; and for connected purposes.

Cold Weather Plan for England 2012 published – This aims to prepare for the effects of winter weather on people’s health.  It provides advice for individuals, communities and agencies on how to prepare for and respond to severe cold weather.  It is supported by a Met Office cold weather alert service that starts on 1 November and runs until the end of March 2013.

The plan is part of a wider suite of measures that the Department of Health, NHS, Health Protection Agency and the Met Office are taking to protect individuals and communities from the effects of severe winter weather.  They have produced a series of easy-to-use ‘action cards’ for use by organisations, staff and the public.  These summarise the information in the action tables in Section 3 of the Cold Weather Plan and are meant to provide a quick ready-reckoner to see at a glance the actions which are suggested for different cold weather alert levels:

· Action Card for Health, Social Care and Local Authorities: Commissioners
· Action Card for Health, Social Care and Local Authorities: Providers
· Action Card for Health, Social Care and Community Professional Staff
· Action Card for GPs and Primary Care Teams
· Action Card for Community and Voluntary Sector
· Action Card for Individuals
Tariffs – OFGEMs response

Millions of households to be moved to better energy deals, with suppliers limited to four tariffs per fuel type, and customers moved off poor-value ‘dead tariffs’

Ofgem’s Chief Executive Alistair Buchanan said: “Ofgem welcomes that Government shares our vision of a simpler, clearer, fairer energy market for consumers and we will work closely with the Department of Energy and Climate Change (DECC) to deliver the most radical change to the retail market for a decade.

“These proposals – based on Ofgem’s Retail Market Review (RMR) - will put an end to consumers being bamboozled by complex tariffs and deliver choice that consumers easily understand. We are also proposing much simpler information for consumers such as making suppliers give consumers their cheapest tariff on their bill. Ofgem is also going to enforce fair treatment of consumers using licence standards backed by fines.”

Ofgem - 27 Nov 2012 12:05 - Ofgem has secured a commitment from E.ON to pay back around £1.4 million to approximately 94,000 consumers who were incorrectly charged exit fees or overcharged following price rises.  In addition, E.ON has agreed to make an additional payment of around £300,000 as a goodwill gesture to a consumer fund, which they run in partnership with Age UK.  E.ON has made these payments in recognition of failings against licence obligations. 

Events around the region and beyond

National CAN Training-Day Conference - A New Beginning for Energy Efficiency & Fuel Poverty (Grand Hotel, Brighton on Monday, 28 January 2013)

This will be an interactive training-day conference with a focus on ECO and the Green Deal and maximising opportunities within the new policy landscape of domestic energy efficiency and fuel poverty.  The programme includes a morning plenary session followed by three interactive workshop sessions. Lunch and refreshments will be provided.

Attendance is FREE* to employees of local authorities, registered social landlords, housing associations, primary care trusts and registered charities.
Standard delegate rate: £69 + VAT
Exhibition rate (for a 3 metre stand and including 1 delegate place): £250 + VAT 

For more information please visit the Conference website: www.can.uk.net/conference and select attend or exhibit from the top menu to book or click on programme for the draft agenda.

Next NEA East Midlands Fuel Poverty Forum is on Wednesday 13th February at Nottingham Mechanics, Nottingham.  You can book on line or ring Tracey Norris on 0191 2615677

2. Elections

Darsh Chauhan had nominated Karen Lond for Chair prior to the meeting and Pippa Reeve seconded this at the meeting.  There were no other nominations so Karen was duly elected Chair.

Karen Lond had nominated Darsh Chauhan for Vice-chair prior to the meeting and Pippa Reeve seconded this at the meeting.  There were no other nominations so Darsh was duly elected Chair.

Pippa Reeve, the Northants Warm Homes project officer, will continue to provide secretariat services until the end of her contract in June 2013.

3. Sponsorship for EMCAN

Karen provided an update on the sponsorship deal from Insta Group.  The group is providing a twelve-month sponsorship worth £6,000 from November 2012.  This will help cover the costs of the quarterly meetings, the chair’s travel expenses to attend the CAN Executive meetings in London and the secretariat services.  The account is being held at Leicester City Council, with Darsh as treasurer.

Karen thanked Insta Group for providing the sponsorship.

4. Green Deal and ECO Presentation

Ben Smith, Insta Group

Insta Group is a Green Deal Provider and is making preparations to be able to offer Green Deal Plans in the New Year.  The presentation is available on the website.

Questions

Q1.  Isabel Clark – Rutland County Council – Is Insta using any other data to identify CESCO areas?

Ben will check this and get back to Isabel.

Q2.  Richard Murrell – Derby City Council – What is your marketing plan: how are you going to target consumers?

This is a new area for Insta as they have always worked with the Snug Network of installers to undertake any marketing.  They are still developing their strategy.

Q3.  Victoria Clarke – Melton Borough Council – How would you set up a partnership: would it be through a Memorandum of Understanding or would you need a contract?

We are open to any working method but, due to the financing, we would probably need to have a twelve-month contract.

Q4.  Victoria Clarke – Melton Borough Council - Are you going to charge for GD assessments?

Probably yes, but a pre-questionnaire with the customer over the telephone might reduce the cost of this.  We would probably not charge for a CESCO scheme.

5. Regional Updates

Mike Richardson – Leicester City Council – working with the County Council on a WHHP project.  Have submitted DECC fuel Poverty bid for £120K for a replacement boiler scheme.

Jenni French – Ashfield District Council – Have submitted a collective switching bid to DECC and are looking at setting up a GD advisory scheme.

Lincolnshire Councils - awarded £225K for WHHP project.  Submitted DECC bids for all three areas: fuel poverty, GD and collective switching.  Will use DEA to produce EPC for properties.  Working towards local GD scheme.  Collective switching scheme will link with bulk oil scheme and LPG and coal.

David Arkle – Amber Valley – Derbyshire County Council has been awarded £130k from WHHP, mainly for ‘fluffy’ measures.

Notts/Derby LAEP – submitted bid to DECC for all three areas.

Richard Murrell – Derby City Council – awarded £160k WHHP funding.  Submitted DECC bids for collective switching and fuel poverty to concentrate on solid wall insulation.

Richard Chubb – Rutland County Council – working with Change Agents again to continue WHHP-funded project.  Also undertaking GD training and surveys and establishing emergency fuel fund.  Submitted DECC collective switching bid and fuel poverty project to install OPV on ‘show homes’ and undertake a university study.

Northants Warm Homes – awarded £207k WHHP funding to establish energy advice service and also partnering on another county council WHHP project.  Submitted DECC bids in all three areas.

6. CAN and HECA presentation

Karen gave a brief overview of the history of HECA and the CAN.  This is on the website.

7. The revised HECA Guidance
Steve Ives – DECC

Steve gave a brief summary of the revised HECA Guidance and provided some insight into what is expected from councils by March 2013.  He suggested that officers took a look at Wychavon District Council’s Intelligently Green Plan: www.wychavon.gov.uk/cms/pdf/Intelligently%20Green%20Plan%20web%20version.pdf 

As this was a good example of what DECC is looking for from a HECA report, although not in so much detail.

It is OK to say that the council is developing plans; they don’t have to be in place.  The council can use its HECA report to flag up to GD and ECO providers that they have schemes in need of funding and might be looking for a partner.

Councils don’t have to use the report format in the appendices of the guidance.

The presentation is on the EMCAN website.

Questions

Q1.  Richard Murrell – Derby City Council – It is difficult to include timetables for delivery of measures; what do you suggest?

Don’t be too prescriptive, just state the aims and keep any targets broad.

Q2.  David Arkle – Amber Valley - How can councils provide confidence to residents in the schemes they are offering?

Councils are trusted by their residents, which is why they need to have control over GD and ECO in their areas.

Q3.   Alan Isaac – South Northants – Why should installers be interested in rural areas?

CSCO has a rural obligation, which should help with this.

Q4.  Alan Isaac – South Northants – How can we overcome planning issues when trying to install external wall insulation?

Watch this space!

Q5.  Isabel Clark – Rutland – How can we stop installers focussing on rural towns rather than villages?

Q6.  David Arkle – Amber Valley – Data to allow desk-based analysis of stock will help to target schemes.

Q7.  Richard Chubb – Rutland – It would be useful to have a list of ECO contacts at all the utilities and GD providers.

Q8.  Denise Marsdon – Flourish Partnership – Will there be any further LEAF funding?

Not this year and don’t know about 2013-14.

Q9.  Steve Ives – DECC – Is HECA on the right track?

Yes.

8. How ECO can help with HECA delivery.
Lisa Sims – EON

Eon is not a GD provider but is looking at becoming one.  It may just partner with a provider.  They have got some trained GD assessors.  They will not 100% fund CSCOs but may full-fund off-gas properties.

The presentation is on the EMCAN website.

Q1.  Richard Murrell – Derby City Council – How long would you be looking for a partnership to last?

2-3 years.

Q2.  Victoria Clarke – Melton Borough Council – How do you define off-gas?

No gas heating.

9.  EST HECA Service and Home Analytics
Lance Saxby – EST

Lance spoke about the HECA Service that the EST can provide and in particular its data analysis service.  The presentation is on the EMCAN website.

Q1.  Isabel Clark – Rutland – What data do you use?

Experian, HEED, etc.  All used to provide modelled data at address level.

Q2.  Do you include data from DIYHECS, as they are not very reliable?

Yes, but this is pooled with other data to give a better result and a probability rating is provided against all modelled data.

Q3.  How do you calculate your fees?

Number of dwellings.

Q4. Is the mapping software ready?

Hopefully ready by January and there will be web portal set up.

10. Roundtable discussions
The Flourish Partnership guided the roundtable discussions by providing a list of topics for discussion.  The following notes are from one such discussion:

1. Benefits of HECA
- reminds members, etc who you are and what you do

 - strengthens affordable warmth strategies: they fed into each other

 - continuation of energy related work

 - framework for all energy work

 - co-ordinated approach

 - opportunity to engage with housing providers/associations.

2.  Key partners
 - working with partners can be added to HECA report

- working with them to deliver initiatives, enabling, etc.

- keep LA as co-ordinator or lead

- communicating the message

3.  Pros and cons of ABAs
- picking wrong providers





- restrictions on funding





- requirements of top-ups, etc.

4.  Area-based approach
- raises awareness and draws attention

5.  How can you best attract potential funding partners?

· good data (also good for HECA)

· ready-to-go projects

· selling on GD assessments (not charging householders)

6.  Senior level support
- update your strategies, including your HECA





- committees, S.A.M.T, etc

7.  How will our strategy link with GD/ECO?

· links to other economic development strategies for GD

· delivering affordable warmth to all

· reducing fuel poverty

8. How to track progress?
- Data from installers





- UNO





- EPC data





- re-reporting HECA





- internal annual reporting

9.  How important is independent advice?

Good to be able to offer it from LAs

11.  Feedback
· HECA is a good framework to monitor everything that is going on.

· Big co-ordinator role

· How far should LAs go in providing advice on GD plans?  We are not financial advisors.

12.  Date and venue for next meeting
Thursday 14th March 2013 at Ashfield District Council, Nottinghamshire

13.  Proposed dates for future meetings
Thursday 6th June 2013

Thursday 19th September 2013

Thursday 5th December 2013

